
Town of Stockbridge 

Town Board Minutes 

7:00 p.m. Wednesday, April 8, 2020   APPROVED BY BOARD   

Stockbridge Community Hall 

 

Chairman Ken Schaefer called the meeting to order at 7 p.m.   Present were 

Supervisors Mark Ecker, Dean Joas, Clerk Steve Phipps, Treasurer Ralph Schmid, 

Road Supervisor Jerry Ortlieb (JO) and Fire Chief Mike Funk.   Brian Witkowski was 

present.   

Two people signed up to speak.    Dean J. moved and Mark E. to approve the 

agenda.  M/C. 

Dean J. moved and Mark E. to approve the meeting minutes of March 11, 2020.  

M/C. 

Building Inspector:  Brian spoke about the building inspector contract and open 

permits. Dean moved and Mark E. 2nd to approve the building inspector contract.  

Discussion occurred.  Motion carried.   

Dean moved and Mark 2nd to not have the assessor walk through the property until 

the stay at home order is over.  M/C 

Dean moved and Mark 2nd to remove from the table the consideration of the 

Advance Disposal Contract.  M/C. 

Dean moved and Mark 2nd to sign the Advance Disposal Contract as presented.  M/C 

Dean will be putting a bid invitation for the repair of the fire station roof with a 

reply deadline of May 12, 2020.  General discussion occurred.   

Ken suggested to table the employee’s policy and procedures topic due to the 

Governor’s meeting’s orders related to large groups of people.  Mike shared the 

fact the new village clerk’s replacement will likely slow the process of finding the 



history of the current agreement between the village, town, 1st responders and fire 

department.   

 

JO shared information about culverts needing replacement and how the county’s 

interaction in areas where the county’s roads run.  On Mayflower Lane, ditch 

cleaning will be done and JO issued a permit to the Schneiders.  JO asked about the 

May 2, large item pick-up and no decision were made to change due to Covid-19.    

Ken has not received any information about how to bid the project the town 

received the grant money toward.  Ken did receive information about inspection 

being needed on two bridges and having the county perform the inspection and if 

Dean and Mark were OK with that.  They indicated that they were OK.  The one 

snow plow truck had a leak in the exhaust and the repair was discussed as well as 

other repairs as itemized in the bill that was available for board members.  JO 

indicated the new plow truck had some warranty work done too. Dean asked JO 

asked about buying fuel for future use.  The board indicated JO should get 

information about pre-buying fuel and bring it to the board for consideration next 

month. 

No certified survey maps.   

No correspondence. 

Dean J. moved and Mark E. 2nd to approve the Treasurer’s report. Motion carried.   

Mark E. Moved Dean J. 2nd to approve the bills as presented to the board.  Motion 

carried. 

Dean J. moved and 2nd by Mark E. to adjourn at 7:53 PM.   Motion carried. 

Respectfully submitted,   

 

Steve Phipps, Stockbridge Town Clerk 

 


